FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 – traffic light upgrades 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I have a few questions regarding the traffic light upgrades which are made within Leicester City.

1.) Can you provide a database of which traffic lights are scheduled to be upgraded to the newer LED variant? Do you have scheduled dates as to when a set of traffic lights will be upgraded?

Answer:

Future works are planned at the following locations

Green Lane Road / Coleman Road - 2021/22 financial year

Humberstone Road / Mornington Street - 2021/22 financial year

Uppingham Road / Freeman Road North - February 2021

Uppingham Road / Turner Road - February 2021

Almond Road / Almond Road (old cattle market site) - 2021/22 financial year

Burleys Way / Belgrave Gate - 2021/22 financial year

Aylestone Road / Saffron Lane - 2021/22 financial year

Welford Road / Chapel Lane - February 2021

Welford Road / Asquith Way - 2021/22 financial year

Asquith Way / Aberdale Road - 2021/22 financial year

2.) I notice you provide the contracts of the upgrades to different companies. For example, Siemens. Can you provide a list of companies which have been contracted the LED traffic light upgrades around Leicester? 

There are currently 3 companies that are approved to carry out traffic signal works in Leicester:

1. Dynniq

2. Siemens

3. Telent


3.) Relating to the above question, what is the reason you have chosen to use more than one provider to upgrade the traffic lights? 

Jobs to upgrade signals that are procured by Leicester City Council are either carried out on a reactive basis as part of our traffic signal maintenance contract with Siemens or for planned works by competitive tender process. Contracts for the refurbishment of signal installations are awarded by competitive tender process on a site by site basis. 

Some traffic signal refurbishment works are also arranged by third parties, who may employ signal contractors to undertake works. In those instances, the Council specify that they must use a contractor from its approved list of Siemens, Dynniq or Telent.


4.) Finally, does Leicester City Council have an ETA of when all traffic lights across the City have successfully been converted to LED?

When we install new signals, as a policy we only install extra low voltage LED signals and this has been the case since 2009. 
Traffic signals are refurbished periodically with current life expectancy being around 20 - 25 years.
We have 363 sets of traffic signal installations in the City. Since 2009, we have already upgraded 254 sites or 70% to LED lighting.

With the ten sites listed in question one due to be renewed before the end of 21/22 financial year, this will take it to 73%.
There is no overall completion date for when all signal assets have been converted to LED. The Council have an annual budget of £150k for signals upgrades which allows it to refresh between 1 and 5 sites (dependent on the size of the sites). 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
